Major Carl Lindquist, (MC) 27 51st General Hospital, APO 75 San Francisco, California

Dear Dr. Lindquist:

Dr. David Francisco wrote me stating that you would be happy to be put on the mailing list of our Jayhawk Rebounds. It is a great pleasure to me to contribute our small bit toward giving a degree of reading pleasure to our men who are fighting and winning this war for us.

Russia's declaration of war against Japan was most stimulating, that came in just an hour and a half ago, and a great flurry ran through Lawrence, akin to few things which happen here. Certainly it will not be long now.

I am enclosing Jayhawk Rebound No. 17 and putting you on the permanent mailing list. With all good wishes.

Sincerely,

Porrest C. Allen Director, Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA:ef